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From the Principal 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The willingness of school community members to give freely of their time for 
the benefit of our students is one of the great strengths of Rathmines Public. 
The “Thank You Morning Tea” held in our school hall last week provided staff 
and students with an opportunity to express our thanks to the many parents, 
carers and grandparents who have been wonderful volunteers during this 
school year. When speaking to our guests I made mention of the following 
examples of this support and the impact they have on the lives of our 
students: 
 the contribution made by our P & C executive in regard to community 

building and fundraising events 
 the volunteers who assist in the running of our excellent canteen 
 the ladies who provide such a wonderful service to families through 

the management of our uniform shop each Monday morning 
 the parents and grandparents who assist Helen Bristow in the 

operation of our Breakfast Club every morning before school 
 the parents and carers who either provide “in class” support to our 

teachers and/or assist in the coaching of many representative sporting 
teams 

1 

2 

3 

3 

3 

4 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

6 

7 

Vision Statement 
Rathmines Public School’s vision is to pursue and celebrate excellence in all areas and to ensure everyone 
has the opportunity to experience success within a supportive, safe and engaging learning environment 
which embraces the creative and productive use of technology and is free from all forms of discrimination.  
Our vision is to educate students for life by fostering their sense of wellbeing and developing their personal 
values of honesty, resilience, empathy, respect and responsibility. 
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As Principal, I am also very mindful of the fact that so many of our teachers and support staff accept additions to 
their regular responsibilities in order to provide such a wide range of extracurricular opportunities for our students. 
The readiness of Ellouise Boyd and Phoebe Watson to facilitate the involvement of the senior girls and boys dance 
groups in the Wangi Carols last weekend is the most recent example of what is a very positive aspect of our school 
culture.  
As we approach the end of another school year I would like to express my appreciation to all parents, carers, 
grandparents and staff members for “going above and beyond” in order to provide our students with an 
“opportunity to experience success within a supportive, safe and engaging learning environment” (School Vision 
Statement). 
 

Presentation Day 

The annual Presentation Day held at Avondale College this morning provided us with an opportunity to affirm all 
students for their efforts this year and also to offer special acknowledgement to the Year 6 students who will 
conclude their primary education at Rathmines Public School next Wednesday. I thank all the teachers and support 
staff for their contributions to Presentation Day and especially thank Rebecca Priest, Helen Bristow and Troy 
McNamara for the leading roles they played in organising this major school event.  
 
Congratulations are extended to the following students who were recipients of major awards:  
S & E Nicolle Citizenship Award :              Grace P and James B 
RSL Shield for Academic Excellence :        Aislinn  
Tony Wells Science Awards :                      Joel T 
Performing Arts Award:                              Madison A 
Anniwell Family Encouragement Award:     Makayla C 
Art Award:                Charlie M 
Sportsperson of the Year:            Joshua K 
NSW Premier’s Sporting Challenge Award:         Beau  
Helen Jones-Mashman Reading Award:             Caitlin W 
Award for Support of Special Needs Students:   Molly  and Brayden C 
Wangi Lions Club Year 5 Encouragement award Award:  Tayla L 
 
Trophies were also presented to the captains of the following Sports Houses in recognition of  
their successes during the 2019 sporting calendar:  
AHG Wearne Shield for Athletics:         Seagull 
Cooper Family Shield for Swimming:    Kingfisher 
Healey Family Cross Country Shield:    Seagull 
Overall Winning House:     Kingfisher 
 
The following students also received special acknowledgement for their achievements during the 2019 school year 
when they were presented with class Book Awards:  
K/1R       Jamie  and Aami –Lea    3R              Allora and Aurora  
KM          Emily and Cruz     3/4 ZS     Charlotte and Isabella   
KC           Marli and Cassidy    4C     Thomas and Kruiz 
1W          Lotus and Taylor W   5E      Max and Molly 

From the Principal cont’d  
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1TM      Callie and Claire    5/6M      Ava and Mischa 
1/2 R      Scarlett and Victor   6B     William and Almira 
2F     Aaron and Ava  
2V     Brax and Milarn  
Emerald        Kieran   Diamond      Charlie   Ruby     Ryda 
 
Learning and Support Teacher Awards:     Toby, Miley, Kaiden  and Bowen 
 
2020 Student Leaders 
During Term 4 students in our current Year 5 classes have participated in a process leading to the selection of the 
student leaders and sports house captains for the 2020 school year. The process has been aimed at ensuring the 
students develop an understanding of the roles and responsibilities of being a student leader and also an 
awareness of the characteristics needed to fulfil those roles. I commend all Year 5 children for the contribution 
they have made to the process either as a leadership candidate or through participation in the voting process. On 
behalf of everyone in the Rathmines school community I congratulate the following students who have been 
selected to fill leadership roles in 2020:  
 
Student  Leaders:     

 
Sports House Captains:  
Kingfisher:               Mia G and Orton 
Mariner:                   Miley and Kobe  G 
Seagull:                    Jamelia and Bailey Mc 
Catalina:                  Isabella  B and Jack R 
 
 
Affirmation Assemblies 
During this week I have enjoyed reading through all of the Affirmation Certificates which were presented to 
students from Kinder to Year 6 during the Stage Assemblies on Wednesday and Thursday, in recognition of their 
efforts throughout the year. It is always very pleasing to see the broad range of achievement areas for children 
from all grades and I congratulate all students on giving of their best during another busy school year. I thank all 
class teachers for organising the stage assemblies and for the extra effort they make to ensure that their 
classrooms are engaging and supportive learning environments. 
 
Staffing Update 
Tina Buining-Horn has accepted a transfer to Arcadia Vale Public from the start of the 2020 school year. Tina 
has accepted responsibility for setting up and teaching a new Special Education Class which is being established at 
Arcadia Vale. On behalf of all past and present students and members of staff at RPS I sincerely thank Tina for the 
outstanding support she has given to the students at our school over many years. Tina has an absolute passion for 
nurturing and educating students with additional needs and I know she is looking forward to taking on what I am 
sure will be a rewarding new challenge in her career. 
 
We have been fortunate to have a number of excellent teachers filling temporary and long term casual positions 

From the Principal cont’d  

       Charli            Kenya                 Molly                 Tayla                 Brayden             Cruz               Harrison              Zane 
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this year and they have made wonderful contributions to our school. I take this opportunity to express my sincere 
appreciation to Stephanie Moore, Tralee McNamara and  Georgie Zervos for the professionalism and sense of 
commitment they have displayed while fulfilling their class teaching responsibilities this year and I am sure 
everyone in our school community joins with me not only  in wishing them all the best for the next stages in their 
teaching careers but also offering best wishes to  Georgie as she looks forward to the birth of her first child early 
in the new year. I am very pleased to be able to confirm that Rebecca Gill, Ellouise Boyd, Lynda Maretich, Clare 
Taylor, Phoebe Watson, Niesa Case, Clare Cawley, Kim McNulty, Jason Ruecroft and James Picot will continue in 
their temporary teaching roles at our school next year. On behalf of all members of staff, students, parents and 
carers I welcome Mrs Michelle Fragar who has accepted a transfer from Fennel Bay Public to Rathmines from the 
start of the new school year and Megan Bowron, who will share class teaching responsibilities with Clare Cawley 
and Melinda Russell during Term One. 
 
The proposed structure for teaching responsibilities in 2020 is set out below. Please note that this plan may still 
be subject to change. A full staffing summary will be published at the start of the new school year.  
 
Kinder       Nataria Roddom  
Kinder    Michelle Fragar 
Kinder/Yr 1     Cathie Ruecroft 
Yr 1    Phoebe Watson  
Yr 1   Clare Cawley and Megan Bowron (Fridays) 
Yr 2/Yr 3   Melinda Russell and Megan Bowron (Mondays) 
Yr 2    James Fisher  
Yr 2    Rebecca Verschoor  
Yr 3    Jason Ruecroft  
Yr 3/Yr 4   Cherylin Seymour and Brooke Gagg  
Yr 4     Troy McNamara 
Yr 5     Niesa Case 
Yr 5 /Yr 6    Matt Elston 
Yr 6    Ellouise Boyd  
Special Education Unit:  Lynda Maretich, Tom Bidstrup/Cassie Laughton (Wednesdays), James Picot  
Learning and Support Teacher:     Clare Taylor  
RFF:                      Susan Burns, Rachelle Mitchell, Cassie Laughton 
Teacher Librarian: Rebecca Priest  
Early Literacy and Primary Intervention Teacher: Kim McNulty  
Intervention:       Brook Gagg (Wednesdays) 
Quality Teaching Successful Students (QTSS): Catherine Cronje 
 
The students and teachers in our school have received excellent support this year from the School Learning 
Support Officers (SLSOs) who have been employed in either permanent or temporary capacities during 2019. I 
thank all of the SLSOs for their commitment to their roles and the care, guidance and support they have given to 
our special needs students. 
 
Swimming Scheme  
I congratulate all of the students who participated in the annual ten day swimming program which concluded last 
Friday. The teachers were very impressed with the manner in which the children conducted themselves during 
their lessons and while travelling to and from the Toronto Swimming Complex. While all of the students improved 
their swimming ability and water confidence during the ten days it is important to note that the benefits of the 
program will be maximized if the children are given the opportunity to further develop their swimming during 
the holidays. On behalf of all the children in the program I thank Mr Fisher for all the time and effort he 
contributed to organising this extra curricula activity.  
 
 

From the Principal cont’d  
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Semester Two Reports  
I have really appreciated having the opportunity to review the semester two reports which were sent home 
yesterday. It is always particularly pleasing to read the comments made by class teachers in regard to students’ 
application to, and engagement in, their learning as it is this attitude which is the key to each child reaching his or 
her potential. I encourage parents and carers to take the time to read through the reports with their children and 
to use the documentation as a guide to setting student learning goals to work towards in the new school year. 
This will greatly enhance the value of the assessment and reporting process. 
 
School Uniform 
Maintaining high standards in regard to the wearing of the correct school uniform has a big impact on our efforts 
to foster a positive school culture in which all children demonstrate a strong sense of school spirit. I commend all 
the students who have contributed to this goal during 2019 and I thank parents and carers for your support in this 
regard. One aspect of the school uniform which would benefit from close attention is the wearing of plain black 
school shoes: an increasing number of children have been arriving at school in shoes which are black, with 
white “additions”. I am mindful that many parents and carers will be fitting their children out in new shoes prior 
to the start of the new school year and that your children may push the idea of wearing “black with white” shoes. 
If this situation arises I encourage you to take the lead and purchase shoes that comply with our school uniform 
requirements. I take this opportunity to remind all of our senior students and especially our newly elected school 
leaders that they have an important role to play in this regard. 
 
Year 6 Gift to RPS 
The Year 6 Mini Fete which was held last Thursday was an outstanding success as a result of the wonderful 
financial support received from families within the school. Just over $2000 was raised to go towards the purchase 
of a gift from Year 6 of 2019, during a very busy two hours of children participating in a wide range of fun 
activities. The Year 6 students have decided to use the Mini Fete funds to purchase new “Scenic Blinds” for the 
school library. 
 
Year 6 Farewell Dinner 
I am looking forward to joining with the Year 6 teachers in thanking and congratulating our Year 6 class of 2019 
when we gather for the Year 6 Farewell Dinner in the school hall next Tuesday evening. I would also like to take 
this chance to publically commend all the Year 6 children for their contributions to Rathmines Public. Many of the 
students in our senior class have been at this school since Kindergarten and during that time they have displayed 
a wonderful degree of school and class spirit, concern and support for each other, and a very positive attitude 
when engaging in all school activities. I am sure everyone joins with me in wishing them the very best as they 
conclude their primary education and move onto high school. 
 
Happy Holidays 
I know all of our students and members of staff are looking forward to Christmas and the school holidays after 
another busy but rewarding school year. I thank all members of the teaching, support and office staff for the 
dedicated and professional manner in which they have fulfilled their responsibilities and contributed to the our 
goal of nurturing, supporting, and at the same time challenging our students in an engaging learning 
environment. 2020 will no doubt bring challenges as we implement the final year of our 2018 to 2020 School Plan 
which is designed to move us closer to the achievement of our vision for Rathmines Public. I look forward to 
working with all members of the community next year and offer my best wishes to staff members, students, 
parents and carers, family members and in particular our wonderful grandparents for a Happy Christmas and a 
relaxing well-earned summer vacation. The new school year will commence for all classes except Kindergarten on 
Wednesday 29th January. Kinder students will have their first day of school on Monday 3rd February. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

Nick Walker 

Principal 

From the Principal cont’d  
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SPEERS POINT PARK EXCURSION 

The Gems recently went to Speers Point Park for an excursion. Everyone had a great time. The 

students were generally well behaved and we even saw one of our old friends! Thank you to Mr. 

Walker for letting us hire the bus and the Support Unit staff members Mr. Bidstrup, Mrs. 

Laughton, Mrs. Christie, Ms. Cox, Mr. Rogers and Mrs. McGovern for making sure the children 

were safe and sound. 

James Picot 

Classroom Teacher 
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SUPERCARS EXCURSION 
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SPORTS TEAMS PHOTOS 

 MAKING A PAYMENT? 

To pay by card simply go online to  

https://rathmines-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

 

In the MAKE A PAYMENT tab enter 

your child’s name and date of birth to 

begin the process. 

Cash and EFTPOS are accepted at 

the school office before 3pm. 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

Parents will receive a 

message via SMS if their 

child is marked absent at 

roll call.  Please reply to 

the message to explain 

the absence. 

STUDENTS ARRIVING 

LATE OR LEAVING 

EARLY 

 

 

 

 

 

must be signed in or out at the office 

by a responsible adult.  Parents will 

receive an email notification if their 

child has arrived late to school 

unaccompanied by an adult.  Please 

reply with an explanation. 
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MOVEMBER 

Hi everyone! 

  
So Movember is over and our lips are now cold and boring. We will all cherish the photo 
below, now located on each of our respective mantelpieces.  
 
This is your last chance to donate to a very worthy cause, we have raised $810 so far (a 
special thank you to Helen Bristow and the Catalina Players for donating $600 of this!). Help 
us tackle men's health, and if we reach $1000 we will commit to doing it all again next year 
(with different styles of moustaches of course, and maybe a few extra recruits). It is very quick 
and easy to donate and any donations are tax deductible. 
  
Donate to our team at https://moteam.co/rps-mo-bros-1?mc=1 
  
Thanks everyone 
  
The Mo Bros.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Please PLEASE 

CHECK LOST PROPERTY FOR YOUR CHILD’S 

BELONGINGS.  MANY ITEMS HAVE NAMES! 

 

LOCATED OUTSIDE THE LIBRARY 

LOST PROPERTY 

https://moteam.co/rps-mo-bros-1?mc=1
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DATE EVENT 

Monday 16th December Party Day / K-2 Movie Day 

Tuesday 17th December Year 6 Farewell 

Wednesday 18th December 
 Year 6 clap-out 2.30pm  

 Last Day of school for all students 

2020  

Tuesday 28th January Uniform Shop will open 9.00—10.30am 

Wednesday 29th January School resumes for Years 1—6 

Monday 3rd February 
 Swimming Carnival for Primary students 

 Kinder 2020 first day  

 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Monday 16th December A.Lilliss, L.Bicanic, N.Welsh 

  

Wednesday 18th December K.Betteridge, S.Kay, M. Breith, R.Robertson 

  

  

  

CANTEEN ROSTER 

Bank books should be handed to the class teacher at roll 

Wishing everyone a joyful Christmas 
and peaceful New Year. Thank you 
for your cooperation and support 
throughout this year. We feel 
privileged to work within such a 
friendly, collaborative school 
community.  

-Kay, Jen, Kate & Deb 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Disclaimer: Rathmines Public School does not necessarily endorse the 

services or products which may be included in or attached to this newsletter 

and is in no way responsible for any issues arising from use of the services or 

products offered. No responsibility is accepted for errors or omissions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lessons held at the studio or in your 

home 
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